
 

GLASTONBURY POLICE DEPARTMENT 

TO: MEDIA OUTLETS 

FROM: LT. KEVIN SZYDLO 

SUBJECT: ATTEMPTED ROBBERY, CFS 2400029516 

DATE: SEPTEMBER 30, 2024 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

On Saturday, September 28, 2024, at approximately 11:50 HRS, members of the Glastonbury Police Department 

responded to an attempted robbery in the parking lot of Stop and Shop at 215 Glastonbury Boulevard.  

Preliminary investigation revealed several individuals arrived at the grocery store in a stolen vehicle just before 

noon.  The suspects attempted a gun-point robbery of a female entering her vehicle after shopping.  The victim 

fled her vehicle and did not sustain injuries.  No property was stolen.  The robbery attempt appears to be part of a 

pattern of similar robberies occurring throughout the state.  

The attempted robbery is an active and ongoing investigation. No additional details or images will be released at 

this time.  

The case is being investigated by Officer Barrett of the Glastonbury Police Department Investigations Division.  

Witnesses, or anyone with information about the attempted robbery are asked to call Officer Barrett at 860-652-

4268. 

Media inquiries should be directed to Lt. Kevin Szydlo at 860-652-4220 or kevin.szydlo@glastonbury-ct.gov . 
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